
 

 

 

 

 Community Consultation 

 Board Meeting - tomorrow night  

 Board News  

 School Notices 

 Āria Cosmopolitan Club News 

 Community Notices 

In Today’s Newsletter… 

 Tēnā Koutou 
Katoa! 

ĀRIA SCHOOL VALUES 
 

A ttitude -  I always do my best. 

R esilience -   I am motivated and confident. 

I ntegrity  -   I am honest, kind and caring. I treat all people with respect even  
    when they are different from me.    

A ccept responsibility - I am organised and on task. 
 

I am an ĀRIA student       

Board Meetings 2023 
6.30pm, all welcome 

Tuesday 19th September 
Tuesday 24th October  

Wednesday 6th December 

First Day of Term 4 
Monday 9th October 

Pet Day 
Wednesday 18th October 

Life Education Caravan 
Tuesday 31st October & 

Wednesday 1st November 

Friday 3rd November  
Maniapoto Festival - Te Kuiti  

Thursday 9th November 
Combined Kapa Haka Performance 

with Piopio Primary 

Teacher Only Day 
Monday 20th November 

BOARD POSITION OPEN 
 

We currently have an open position on the Aria School Board that urgently requires filling.  The role is that 
of Board treasurer as our current treasurer has moved into the Presiding Members Role.  Some financial 
knowledge would be helpful but not a necessity as the accounts are all prepared by Ed Services in a 
manner that makes monthly checks and reporting simple.  The incoming treasurer will be provided with 
support from the existing treasurer, Ed Services and there is professional development available also. 
 

Joining the board is a great way to understand how your school works behind the scenes and a great 
introduction to governance. 
 

If you would like to know more about the role please ph Natasha Cave on 027 278 7509 or pop along to 
our next board meeting, this Tuesday, 6.30 pm in the school staffroom. 



 

 

Our school newsletter, notices and calendar of upcoming 
school events are available on our website www.aria.school.nz 

Contact us on the 
following…  
 
17 Barclay Road 
R.D. 
Aria 3979 
King Country 
Principal:  Pam Voyce 

Phone: (07) 8777857 
Email:  office@aria.school.nz 
Website: www.aria.school.nz 

Principal’s  News… Tēnā Koutou Katoa! 

Welcome to the last week of term!! 
 
The Staff and Board wish you all happy and healthy holidays and we 
all look forward to seeing those recharged young ones back on 
Monday 9

th 
October, ready for action.  

 
Our first whole school event is Pet Day in week 2. I will send a 
reminder notice home with our first newsletter reminding children what 
they need to get ready. 
 
 Community Consultation…  We have received a 50% 

response, so if you have forgotten, please get those responses 
in tonight so that I can take them to tomorrow’s Board meeting.  
Many thanks to those who have responded.  

 
 Board Meeting… tomorrow night, 6.30pm (19

th
 September) - all 

welcome. 
 
Next term we have a lot to look forward to, including: 
 

 Pet Day Wednesday 18
th 

October 

 Kapa Haka, Maniapoto Festival, Friday 3
rd 

November 

 Kapa Haka, combined performance with Piopio Primary, 
Thursday 9

th 
November. 

 Teacher Only Day - focusing on the refreshed curriculum, 
Friday 20

th
 November.  

 
As well as Interschool Athletics, Life Education Caravan (Harold) visit 
and hopefully swimming coaching. 

 
 

Have a restful holiday 
Pam Voyce. HAPPY 

BIRTHDAY 
to the following children 

who celebrate their 
birthday. 

 
 

  We hope you have a  
wonderful day! 

 

Beau Riley 
Quayde Cannons 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please notify the office 
with a reason why:  
 
Ph: (07) 877-7857 
: office@aria.school.nz 
 
Use the form on the Skool 
Loop app - this is emailed 
directly to the office. 

PARENT HELP REQUIRED 
 
“Āria School will be hosting the King Country Vintage Car Club for 
lunch on Saturday 7

th
 October. This is a great fundraising 

opportunity for the school and we are looking for families to bake or 
provide some snacks for the lunch.  
 
If you are able to, please contact Phil Watkins (027 309 1128 or 
through messenger).  
 
If parents are able to help out on the day setting up and clearing 
away the lunch it would be much appreciated.” 



 

 

 
Monday 18th September 2023 
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Tēnā tātou e te whanau 
 
It seems like the school year started not all that long ago and now we are in our last week of 
term 3! I hope all of our school whānau have survived these winter months and all the bugs 
that seem to have been around this year relatively unscathed. 
 
As the new Presiding member of the Āria school board I thought I would take the 
opportunity to introduce myself and update you all on what's been happening at our 
wonderful little kura. 
 
My name is Natasha Cave, I farm in the Mokauiti valley with my husband Alan.  We have 
one child, Austin, currently at Āria School and our youngest, Elliot due to start next year.  I 
have been involved with Āria school for many years as my oldest two children, Charley, who 
is in her last year of college and Oskar who is now in year 10 both attending Āria for their 
primary years. I have also been on the school board for 7 years holding various positions up 
until this point.  Please feel free to contact me if you have any queries about school or the 
board, I am always happy to talk to school families about anything.  If you are interested in 
joining the board please get in touch or pop along to a meeting, we are always looking to 
welcome new members to the board. It is a great way to get a better understanding of the 
nuts and bolts behind a school and how they run, and also a great introduction to 
governance if this interests you, with professional development opportunities available.  
 
We have recently completed our community consultation with a focus on what attributes our 
school families feel are important for their tamariki to acquire during their time at our school.  
Thank you to those who have filled out the forms, we will be discussing these at our board 
meeting on Tuesday and present our findings to you all shortly.  Please don’t limit the 
feedback to our consultation process, we are always looking for ways we can improve how 
and what we are doing. 
 
This last term has been another busy one with school production and lots of other great 
activities for our children such as Kapa Haka, a visit to the Hamilton Zoo for our Junior class 
and some awesome fundraising days for worthy causes such as Daffodil day.  Next term 
shapes up to be another busy term, with pet day, swimming starting up with the warmer 
weather, Kapa Haka and our end of year prize giving. 
 
You will have noticed our school canteen is changing, we are now offering free school 
lunches on Tuesdays and Thursdays thanks to Sheryl Johnson at the Piopio Pantry, she is 
kindly funding these herself as we don’t fit the criteria for the Ministry funded lunches in 
schools.  If you see her around make sure you thank her!  We are currently running out our 
canteen items as our current supplier has closed and are assessing the plan for the canteen 
for next term. 
 
We will be launching a new website soon.  Please keep an eye out for more information.  
Big thank you to Philip Watkins for his time and expertise in building this.  
 
I would also like to take this opportunity to thank our previous Presiding Board member 
Bevan Brown for all his time and hard work over the years he has spent on the school 
board. Your dedication and years of commitment have been a huge contribution to our 
school. 
 
That is all from me for now.  I look forward to seeing you all around the school events next 
term and I hope you all have an enjoyable school holidays. 
 
Ngā mihi 
Natasha Cave 
027 278 7509  



 

 

NEW FAMILIES 
 

Do you know of any families 
moving into the area, if so 
please contact the school 

office so we can send them 
our information pack. 

FACEBOOK PAGE 
 

Did you know we have a Facebook page.  
If you would like to be added please 
contact Nicola in the office. 

 
Monday 18th September 2023 

 

BOARD MINUTES 
 

Board minutes are available at the school office if you 
wish to read these.   

 
 
 
 
Book club issue #6 has been handed out.   
 
Orders need to be ordered online - details can be found 
on the brochures.  
 

Orders are open until: Friday - 29th September  
 

Please do not send cash to school. 

S
C

H
O

O
L

 N
O

T
IC

E
S

 
 Āria School Raffle 

 

3 Boned Lamb Legs 
 

Kindly supplied by  
Te Kuiti Meat Processors Ltd 

 

To be drawn at Āria School Pet Day  
on Wednesday 18

th 
October 2023 

 

There will be 3 draws 
 

$2 per ticket Or 3 for $5 
 

Ticket can be purchased from  
Āria School or Āria Cosmopolitan Club 

 

THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING THE CHILDREN OF ĀRIA SCHOOL  

HONESTY AWARDS 
 

The following children have found money 
on the school grounds at some point and 
have handed the money into the office.  
We are very grateful for the honesty of 
these students in handing in money that 
doesn’t belong to them. 

 
Mrs Bates 

Taihana Bodger-Kearns 
Tonowai Bodger-Kearns 

Eli Le Feuvure  
Laveila Young 



 

 

 
Monday 18th September 2023 
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Monday 18th September 2023 

 

Phone: 07 877-8975 
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LAST SESSION  
FOR THE TERM 

 

Tuesday 19
th

 September 
 

9:30am - 12 midday 
 
 

New families  
are always welcome!!  

 

Any queries please  
contact Jorja Craig on  

07877-7824 or 027 354 8190  
 

Whanau tupu ngatah 
families working together” 

ĀRIA 
PLAYCENTRE 


